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Social Security Administration § 418.3420 

whether it can be sold within 20 work-
days. However, we do not count the 
home that is your principal place of 
residence and the land on which it is 
situated as a resource as defined in 
§ 418.3425(a). 

[70 FR 77675, Dec. 30, 2005, as amended at 75 
FR 81846, Dec. 29, 2010] 

§ 418.3410 Whose resources do we 
count? 

(a) We count your resources. We 
count the resources of both you and 
your spouse regardless of whether one 
or both of you apply or are eligible for 
the subsidy if you are married and live 
with your spouse as of the month for 
which we determine your eligibility 
based on an application for a subsidy, 
as of the month for which we redeter-
mine your eligibility for a subsidy as 
described in § 418.3125, or as of the 
month for which we determine your 
eligibility due to a change you reported 
as described in § 418.3120. 

(b) We will determine your eligibility 
based on your resources alone if you 
are not married or if you are married 
but you are separated from your spouse 
at the time you apply for a subsidy or 
at the time we redetermine your eligi-
bility for a subsidy as described in 
§ 418.3125. 

(c) If your subsidy is based on the re-
sources of you and your spouse and we 
redetermine your subsidy as described 
in § 418.3120(b)(1), we will stop counting 
the resources of your spouse in the 
month following the month that we re-
ceive a report that your marriage 
ended due to death, divorce, or annul-
ment; or a report that you and your 
spouse stopped living together. 

(d) If your subsidy is based on the re-
sources of you and your spouse, we will 
continue counting the resources of 
both you and your spouse if one of you 
is temporarily away from home as de-
scribed in § 404.347 of this chapter. 

§ 418.3415 How do we determine 
countable resources? 

(a) General rule. Your countable re-
sources are determined as of the first 
moment of the month for which we de-
termine your eligibility based on your 
application for a subsidy or for which 
we redetermine your eligibility for a 
subsidy. A resource determination is 

based on what assets you (and your liv-
ing-with spouse, if any) have, what 
their values are, and whether they are 
excluded as of the first moment of the 
month. We will use this amount as 
your countable resources at the point 
when we determine your eligibility for 
the subsidy unless you report to us 
that the value of your resources has 
changed as described in § 418.3120. 

(b) Equity value. Resources, other 
than cash, are evaluated according to 
your (and your spouse’s, if any) equity 
in the resources. For purposes of this 
subpart, the equity value of an item is 
defined as the price for which that 
item, minus any encumbrances, can 
reasonably be expected to sell on the 
open market in the particular geo-
graphic area involved. 

(c) Relationship of income to resources. 
Cash you receive during a month is 
evaluated under the rules for counting 
income during the month of receipt. If 
you retain the cash until the first mo-
ment of the following month, the cash 
is countable as a resource unless it is 
otherwise excludable. 

§ 418.3420 How are funds held in fi-
nancial institution accounts count-
ed? 

(a) Owner of the account. Funds held 
in a financial institution account (in-
cluding savings, checking, and time de-
posits also known as certificates of de-
posit) are considered your resources if 
you own the account and can use the 
funds for your support and mainte-
nance. We determine whether you own 
the account and can use the funds by 
looking at how the account is held. 

(b) Individually-held account. If you 
are designated as the sole owner by the 
account title and you can withdraw 
and use funds from that account for 
your support and maintenance, all of 
that account’s funds are your resource 
regardless of the source. For as long as 
these conditions are met, we presume 
that you own 100 percent of the funds 
in the account. This presumption is not 
rebuttable. 

(c) Jointly-held account. (1) If you are 
the only subsidy claimant or subsidy 
recipient who is an account holder on a 
jointly held account, we presume that 
all of the funds in the account belong 
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